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NOTES AND NEWS

Dr. Victor Ziegler has resigned from the position of professor of geology
and mineralogy in the Colorado School of Mines.

Dr. Joseph E. Pogue has been appointed curator in the Division of Mineral
Technology, U. S. National Museum, and will carry on investigations in
industrial economies, with special reference to the mineral industries.

Alexis A. Julien, a member of the geological department of Columbia
University, New York City, and author of a number of contributions to
mineralogy, especially the genesis of minerals, died on May 7 at the age of
79 years.

The death is also announced of George F. Becker, the geophysicist, on April
20, 1919, in his seventy-third year.

From German journals recently received we learn of the death on September
22, 1918, at the age of 68, of Dr. Friedrich Berwerth, director of the minera-
logic-petrographic division of the Museum of Natural History in Vienna,
known to mineralogists especially for his work on meteorites.

The following new books on mineralogical subjects have appeared during
the past year or two, but have not been heretofore noted in our columns:
Bayiey, W. S. Descriptive Mineralogy. 542 pp. Appleton, 1917.

Burpick, A.J. Chemical Tests for Minerals. 93 pp. Gateway Publish-
ing Co., Beaumont, Calif., 1917.
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Epwarps, M. E. Introduction to Optical Mineralogy and Petrography.
197 pp. Gardner Printing Co., Cleveland, Ohio.

GEeoRGE, R. D. Common Minerals. 463 pp. Colo. Geol. Survey, 1917.

PROCEEDINGS OF SOCIETIES

THE NEW YORK MINERALOGICAL CLUB

The Thirty-fourth Annual Meeting of the New York Mineralogical Club
was held on April 16, at the American Museum of Natural History with the
President, Dr. Kunz, presiding.

The following officers were elected for the ensuing year: President, George
F. Kunz; Vice-President, George E. Ashby; Corresponding Secretary,
Wallace G. Levison; Recording Secretary, Herbert P. Whitlock; Treasurer,

PHILADELPHIA MINERALOGICAL SOCIETY
Wagner Free Institute of Science, May 8, 1919

A stated meeting of The Philadelphia Mineralogical Society was held on
the above date with the President, Dr. Leffmann, and later, the Vice-president,

morphite, and calamine were found.





